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CL.MARCH.17

Market Drayton Town Council

Minutes of a meeting of the Christmas Lights Sub Committee held on 16 March 2017 at 6.30pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Frogmore Road, Market Drayton.

PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft, T. Beckett (Chairman), R. Hughes and L. Ridgway.
Also present:  2 members of the public.
Clerk:

Assistant Town Clerk.
1. 
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor J. Beckett and L. Owen.
2. 
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS


There were no interests declared.
3. 
MINUTES
Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:
To agree and confirm the minutes of a meeting of the Christmas Lights Sub Committee held on 16 February 2017.
4. 
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS EVENT 2017
The Chairman welcomed Mr. and Mrs. Markham to the meeting.
He said Mr. and Mrs. Markham have been invited to come along to this meeting because of the fantastic and creative job they do decorating their own home at Christmas in the hope they can advise Town Council of future lights they may purchase.

i. Mr. Markham said they were only too pleased to attend and thanked members for the opportunity.  

He said they love doing a display each year at their home however they use domestic lighting and Town Council would need commercial lighting for a better quality and durability.  Also he doesn’t have to worry about the security aspect or Health and Safety issues like Council have to consider.
He said they would love to help with the lights; over the years they have realized less is more so looking at key colours to make it harmonious and where they are positioned is key.  He understood Councils budget restrictions but said string lights can be purchased at a reasonable price and can look very affective if used in the correct way, projection lights are too expensive.
In his opinion the town has certain focal points for light arrangements such as the War Memotial, the Library and the Buttercross and showed members some pictures of lights ideas.

Councillor Hughes suggested it would be best to set up an informal meeting to discuss the lights further because committee only have a set amount of time.  Then in turn they can invite the contractor to a another informal meeting so discussions can be made with him to ask his opinion, prices and to see if it is do able with the electric supply etc.
Mr. Markham said he would be willing to attend; any time suits him.

Back into Committee.
Councillor Hughes proposed, Councillor Ridgway seconded and it was RESOLVED:
To set up an informal meeting in two week’s time to discuss the lights further.
To have an informal meeting with the lights contractor asking for his advice.

To report back to committee so decisions can be made and prices discussed.
ii. Quotes previously received for lights from the Council’s contractor have been put on hold until the informal group have had chanced to discuss the lights further. 
The Town Clerk entered the Chamber.

The meeting concluded at 6.55 pm.
Signed:  …………………………



Date:       …………………………

